
FSU Case 2016-1126785 

TIMELY WARNING NOTIFICATION  

Possible Threat to the Community 

“Your Right to Know” 
November 4, 2016 

 

Notice is being provided to the campus community of an alleged crime reported to have occurred 
on the Fayetteville State University campus. 
 
On November 4, 2016, an alleged robbery of a student was reported to the University’s Police 
and Public Safety Department.  According to reports, the incident occurred on Friday, November 
4, 2016, at 12:38 a.m. near the Cook building toward Harris Hall.  It was reported that 3 males 
assaulted the victim by punching him in the face and taking items belonging to the victim.  The 
Suspects fled on foot toward Murchison Road.   
 
The suspects’ descriptions are as follows:   
 
Suspect #1 a black male, light skin, 5’10’’ tall with dreads, wearing blue hoody, blue shorts and 
blue sneakers. 
 
Suspect#2 a black male, dark skin, 6’2’’ tall, short hair, red and black shirt, black pants and black 
shoes. 
 
Suspect #3 a black male, dark skin, 6’ tall, black shirt, black pants. 
 
 
If you have any information that might be helpful in this investigation, contact the following: 
 

 Fayetteville State University Police and Public Safety Department at (910) 672-1775;  

 Fayetteville Police Department at (910) 433-1529; or  

 Crime Stoppers at (910) 483-8477.   
 

Anonymous information is welcomed.  
 
Students, staff, and faculty should carefully consider their surroundings and stay cognizant of 
those around them.  If you observe suspicious activity, immediately contact the Fayetteville State 
University Police Department. 
 


